




























June 14, 2013 

LeRoy M. Gishi 

Hydaburg Cooperative Association 

P.0 Box 349 
Hydaburg, Alaska 99922 

Ph. 907-285-3660 Fax 907-285-3541 
Roads department 

Chief, Division of Transportation 
Bureau of Indian Affairs 
1849 C Street N.W. 
MS-4513 

Washington, D.C. 20240 

Robert W. Sparrow, Jr. 
Director, Tribal Transportation Program 
Federal Highway Administration 
1200 New Jersey Ave. SE 
Room E61-S 11 

Washington, DC 20 1 51· 

Dear Mr. Gishi and Mr. Sparrow 

The Hydaburg Cooperative Association (HCA) is pleased provide comments on 
the Bureau of Indian Affairs (BIA) consultations regarding updating the 25 CFR 
Part 170 regulations. We reviewed the materials handed out at the Anchorage 
Consultation Session on May 14, 2013, and the BIA consultation policy. The 25 
CFR Part 170- regulations govern a key program that we operate for our tribal 
members. 

It is difficult to identify what was changed from the exiting regulation to the 
proposed regulation. The proposed revision raises the concern that the agencies 
are, in some instances, revising negotiated rules where no statutory change 
required. This is extremely troublesome to HCA. Changes like this can have 
enormous impacts on the Tribe's Self Determination regarding the program's 



essential governmental function that has vital impact upon the health, safety and 
economic well-being of HCA. We request that a side by side comparison be 
provided so HCA can clearly identify the proposed changes to the regulations 
prior to issuing a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking. \Ve do not feel that this is an 
unreasonable request in order to obtain meaningful input from Tribes. 

We reviewed Section l 70.443 and are extremely concerned with its content. With 
this Section the BIA is singling out small remote Alaska Tribal governments in 
favor of large land based Tribes. The small remote tribes do not have the 
resources necessary to complete the planning/ engineering work required to put a 
proposed route in the inventory. BIA conducted a consultation on proposed roads 
and access in June 2012 and a year later we still do not have the results. HCA 
feels that all tribes in the program should be treated the same and this proposed 
regulation change is prohibiting the smallest most remote tribes from 
participating in the program. 

T ribal consultation is meant to be meaningful government to government 
consultation. HCA strongly feels that adequate time should be provided to 
updating the regulation so meaningful dialog can be had on each section of this 
important regulation. BIA current process does not appear that they are 
interested in meaningful dialog but rather going through the motions to say that 
they completed Tribal consultation. Self Determination is very important to the 
tribal government and the existing regulations were developed through an 
extensive negotiated rulemaking process, thus they directly implicate tribal self­
government and tribal trust resources. We strongly insist the BIA use 
negotiated rulemaking to update the regulations. 

In closing, we appreciate your consideration of HCA's comments and we look 
forward to a prompt written response from you. 

Sincerely, 

Sidney Edenshaw 
Tribal President 
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